

**New Hampshire Tax Collector's Association
Executive Committee Meeting
North Conway Grand Hotel, North Conway
June 13, 2024
9:30am**

Executive Committee Members Present: President/Education Committee Chair Nicole Hoyt, CTC, 2nd Vice President Katie Gargano, CTC, Secretary Charity Baker, CTC, Treasurer Joyce McGee, CTC, Legislative Committee Chair Vicki Gohl, Conference Coordinator Terri Briand, CTC, Workshop Coordinator Ashley Pouliot, CTC, Director of Public Relations Raymah Simpson, CTC

Absent: 1st Vice President Daphne Woss, CTC, Director at Large Kelly Roberts, CTC

Guests: Michelle Clark & Jamie Dow, NHDRA

Nicole mentioned May's meeting was the County Coordinator meeting and Erica Anthony was the only one that was able to make it.

DRA – Michelle and Jamie mentioned the new website is going to be live soon. They asked us if everyone saw the newspaper article that reported that there is so much inconsistency around the State on whether towns deed properties or not and that there are several towns that don't deed at all.

There was discussion regarding deeded campers in campgrounds.

Treasurer – Joyce reported the income and expenses over the last month. There were several scholarships that were awarded and she has not heard back from a few of them in order to get the reimbursements out. She has contacted them a couple of times and if she doesn't hear from them soon, she will not reimburse.

Motion made by Vicki and seconded by Terri to accept Treasurer's Report as presented. All in favor. Motion carried.

Secretary – Charity reported dues are coming in and the delinquent towns are mostly caught up.

Workshop Coordinator – Ashley mentioned she is looking to change venues and caterers in Concord due to increase in costs. She will keep the board posted.

Director of Public Relations – Raymah mentioned the nominating committee would like to nominate Erica Anthony as treasurer to replace Joyce and asked if the other committee members would like to remain in their positions. All other members are willing to stay in their positions.

There was discussion regarding the website and Facebook page and the need to get things updated to include updating the current members of the Facebook group with the current collectors and deputies.

Legislative Committee – Vicki thanked all those that called their representatives regarding HB1124. The number of calls made them realize that the appropriate research was not done, so it was killed. She is going to get the tracker out before the next meeting.

2nd VP – Katie mentioned she attended the Education committee meeting and they reviewed things they would like to cover at conference. They went over the tidbits and tips that can be put on the screen during break time. They also discussed what they would like the vendors to cover.

She also reported she attended a workshop at Primex and the speaker spoke on how to build/protect the reputation of your municipality. It teaches you how to tailor your message to the community. She mentioned the speaker said he would be interested in coming.

There was much discussion regarding proposed topics and speakers.

Conference Coordinator – Terri mentioned the hotel and association registration deadline for September conference is August 28th. She would like to get information out to the membership by July 12th. The hotel registration will be an online registration only. Terri is going figure out what needs to be done for those that pay by check.

The committee discussed the gift for the membership this year.

This year's theme is "the 80's"

Terri received the 2025 contract and the price did not go up too much.

Motion made by Joyce and seconded by Vicki to adjourn. All in favor. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Charity M. Baker
Secretary